FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The Freedom of Information Act 2000, is an Act of the Parliament of the United Kingdom, that creates a public "right of access" to information held by public authorities. Therefore, please can you state how often this area is inspected and cut, and the last time this work was carried out.

Evington Brook Wood
The trees are in a 5 year management cycle with the previous inspection and works being undertaken on 21st September 2016. 

An inspection of the trees at these locations was undertaken in late August 2022 and works have been issued to clear the overhang to the footways. This work will be completed by the end of September 2022

Inspect and cut overhanging trees, hedges, etc on Highway Road, Stoughton Road, Stoneygate Road, Francis Walk and London Road.

All roads and footpaths in the city are routinely inspected either 12, 4 or 2 times per year. The inspection is to identify potentially dangerous highway defects which exceed our safety inspection regime criteria so that repairs can be carried out. Overhanging vegetation causing significant obstruction to pedestrians are also noted and letters sent to property owners asking that action is taken. A follow up inspection will be carried out to check that the work has been done or we need to take further action.

With regard to the streets listed in your enquiry  

Highway Rd – No letters needed to be sent to private properties following routine inspection this year.

Stoughton Rd – Letters sent to 2 properties and vegetation cut back.

Stoneygate Rd – Letters sent to 1 property and vegetation cut back.

Francis Walk – Letters sent to 1 property and vegetation cut back.

London Rd – (Avenue Rd to Waterloo Way) Letters sent to 4 properties and vegetation cut back.

London Rd – (Stoneygate Rd to Stoughton Rd) Letter sent to 1 property, work still outstanding due to Tree Preservation Order issue and contractor delays but scheduled to be done. 

London Rd – (Stoughton Rd to boundary) Letter sent to 1 property and vegetation cut back. Letter sent to another property recently and being monitored for compliance.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
